
Jorgen Doyle 
frackfreecoordinator@gmail.com 
0491283520 
90 GAP RD 

Central Australian Frack Free Alliance 
To the NTEPA, 

CAFFA is a grassroots community group located in Mparntwe/ Alice Springs and organising to 
protect the NT’s water, health, communities and country from the harms of unconventional gas 
extraction (fracking) We are calling for transparency, clarity, and independent scientific research, 
as well as thorough community consultation. 

I am writing to make a submission on the Darwin Pipeline Duplication Project that has been 
referred to the NTEPA for assessment under the Environment Protection Act 2019 (NT). I urge the 
NTEPA to conduct an environmental assessment of this Project, and to ensure this assessment is 
undertaken at the highest level - a public inquiry.  We strongly believe that the NT government 
should follow the IPCC's call for no new fossil fuel basins to be opened, and oppose the 
construction  of new gas pipelines at this stage of the climate crisis. 

The Project is a new component of Santos’ proposed Barossa gas project. The Barossa gas project, 
if it goes ahead, will be the dirtiest gas project in the world. The Barossa gas field has the highest 
carbon dioxide (CO2) content of any gas field, and this CO2 will be vented into the atmosphere 
before the gas is transported to Darwin. The life cycle greenhouse gas emissions of the Barossa 
project will be 15mtpa, producing more CO2 than LNG.  

The proponent’s claim that GHG emissions are not a key factor for this referral should be rejected; 
it would be unacceptable if emissions from the world’s most carbon-intensive gas field escaped 
assessment by the NTEPA under the Environment Protection Act 2019 (NT). I therefore urge the 
NTEPA to consider the significant emissions that would result from this project when making their 
decision. 

The proponent has stated in the referral document that undertaking the Project will allow the 
existing Bayu-Undan to Darwin pipeline to be used for Carbon Capture and Storage (CCS). The 
proponent makes a number of misleading claims about CCS in the referral document. CCS is an 
unproven technology that has a track record of failure. It is untested in an offshore gas reservoir 
such as Bayu-Undan. Any risk mitigation strategy that is premised on the viable functioning of CCS 
is inadequate. As such, the emissions profile of the project constitutes a significant impact that 
requires assessment at the highest possible level.  

The Barossa project as a whole should be called in for a referral under s53 (1) of the Environment 
Protection Act. At the very minimum, this Darwin Pipeline Duplication Project must be assessed by 
the NTEPA and must be assessed at the highest possible level.  I would like to see a public inquiry. 

Yours sincerely, 

Central Australian Frack Free Alliance 
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